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To whom it may concern, 
 

Consultation to increase the admission number to Croxby Primary Nursery 

 

Introduction  
Croxby Primary, part of the Consortium Academy Trust, opened a 26 place nursery provision 
within their setting in September 2022. However, as a result of popular demand and 
increased admission numbers to the area there is a need to increase this to become a 52 
place provision. This would allow the setting to admit 26 children per session. This 
consultation document sets out the proposal to implement it.  
 

The purpose of this consultation document  

The purpose of this document is to provide information relating to the proposal to increase 

numbers in this nursery and to seek views of parents and the wider community to enable 

them to make an informed response.  

 

Objectives of the Proposal  

Maintained Nursery settings are based on school sites. They offer teacher-supported 

learning through play, based around the Early Years Foundation Stage curriculum for 3- and 

4-year-olds prior to their entry into school. Croxby Primary and the Consortium Academy 

Trust feel that this proposal enables us to meet the demands of the local community and to 

offer high-quality, free education to 3- and 4-year-olds on-site with the added benefit of 

enabling a seamless transition into full time education at Croxby Primary. The investment 

will help extend and improve the early years facilities, making Croxby Primary increasingly 

more attractive to local families.  

 

We welcome your support 

This is an opportunity for parents, carers, staff, the local community, and other people who 

have an interest in the school to respond to the outlined options and ask questions on the 

proposal to establish the nursery. The consultation period starts on Monday 18th September 

2023 and will end Monday 16th October 2023. You can state whether you support the 

proposal or not by completing the consultation questionnaire online by clicking on the link 

below.  

 

https://forms.office.com/e/PSyPiqGkHM  
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Croxby Primary is part of The Consortium Academy Trust, Company Number: 07665828,  
whose registered office is Harland Way, Cottingham, HU16 5PX. 

If you have any other questions regarding this proposal, please contact the Headteacher 

Kerry Mason on 01482 846171, or email; office@croxbyprimary.co.uk  

 

All views and responses will be considered after the consultation ends. Croxby Primary and 

the Consortium Academy Trust will then decide on next steps. This consultation document 

is being sent electronically to all parents/carers, governors, teachers, and staff of Croxby 

Primary. Electronic copies are also being sent to the Local Authority, all private early year’s 

provision in the local community and will be available to view on our website.  

 

What happens next?  

The final decision as to whether this proposal is approved for implementation will be made 

by the Regional Schools Commissioner on behalf of the Department for Education. The 

process for making significant changes to academies can be viewed in more detail here: 

Academies: making significant changes or closure by agreement - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 

 

Yours Faithfully, 

 

Kerry Mason 

Headteacher 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/making-significant-changes-to-an-existing-academy

